

OREGON BUSINESS ASSOCIATION

200 SW Market Street, Suite L100 Portland, Oregon 97201 Ph: 503-641-0990 Fax: 503-641-0959 oba@oba-online.org www.oba-online.org

Governor Kate Brown and Oregon Legislative Leaders Oregon State Capitol 900 Court St. NE Salem, OR 97301

May 20, 2015

An Open Letter to Governor Brown and Legislative Leaders on Passing a Transportation & Infrastructure Package

Dear Governor Brown and Legislative Leaders,

At the outset of the 2015 Legislative Session, a top OBA priority was passing a transportation and infrastructure package critical to maintaining and growing Oregon's transportation-dependent economy and expanding multi-modal transportation across the state.

The business community understands the long-term demands of investing in critical transportation and infrastructure projects and this investment fosters a better economic climate and enhanced quality of life for our citizens. An added benefit is the creation of tens of thousands of middle class jobs for Oregonians statewide.

OBA also supported the Clean Fuels legislation (SB 324), which passed early in the session. SB 324 originally passed in 2009 with a 2015 sunset date, but was not scheduled to take effect until 2016. Now the rules are written and adopted, and Governor Brown has signed the bill into law. The program has the potential to bring Oregon into the mix with Washington, California, and British Columbia as the West Coast commits to lowering carbon impacts and opening doors to economic development opportunities for renewable fuels industries. This bill was amended significantly to address our concerns regarding cost issues and quality/quantity of fuels.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
MARK A. LONG, Board Chair
Schwabe, Williamson & Wyatt, PC PAT SMITH, Board Vice Chair Unitus Community Credit Union ERIK AMOS Columbia Sportswear, Inc. GARY BAUER NW Natural Gas RUTH BEYER Precision Castparts Corp. SCOTT BOLTON
Pacificorp
CRAIG BORETZ Con-Way Inc.
JULIA BRIM-EDWARDS NIKE, Inc. RICH BROWN Bank of America MATT CHAPMAN Northwest Evaluation Association BARBARA CHRISTENSEN Providence Health Plan ANDREW COLAS Colas Construction WENDY COLLIE New Seasons Market JUSTIN DELANEY The Standard CHRIS DENZIN CenturyLink MARK EDLEN Gerding Edlen JILL EILAND INTEL Corp. DAN FIELD Kaiser Permanente GEORGE GRANGER DAVID HARDY Vestas DEBORAH HERRON Walmart LINDA HOFF Legacy Health ALAN HICKENBOTTOM I-Ten Associates JACK ISSELMANN Greenbrier Companies

ELIZABETH LARGE Knowledge Universe HIROSHI MORIHARA

HM3 Energy, Inc. DARCY NORVILLE Tonkon Torp CHAD PAULSON

Blount International, Inc. GARY W. REYNOLDS,

Immediate Past Chair Perkins & Company, PC ROBIN RICHARDSON Mode Health DAVE ROBERTSON Portland General Electric
MEL SEARS

Parsons Brinckerhoff CONNIE SEELEY

OHSU

BILL SMITH

CHIP TERHUNE Cambia Health Solutions Wally VAN VALKENBURG

Private Investor SEAN WATERS Daimler Trucks North America PHIL WELKER

CLEAResult KEN WIGHTMAN David Evans Associates

Stoel Rives DON WASHBURN

William Smith Properties, Inc. SAM TANNAHILL A to Z Wineworks

RYAN DECKERT, President

We are aware that you are all working hard to pull a transportation package together this session. We understand this might require compromise language in the Clean Fuels legislation.

We support such a compromise.

The federal government has largely abandoned its traditional role of funding infrastructure, and collapsing support of the Federal Highway Trust Fund is well-documented. Over the years, there has been a significant reduction in Oregon's ability to make critical investments in core infrastructure. There is ample time for this bi-partisan group of legislators to come to agreement on the framework of a package. In fact, Oregon has produced many transportation infrastructure packages (in a short time period) in the past. An impressive group of supporters is waiting and ready to help speed a new package through the Oregon Assembly.

Warm regards.

Mark Long

OBA Board Chair

Ryn Dut

Managing Partner, Schwabe, Williamson & Wyatt, PC

Ryan Deckert OBA President